Week 26- Youth Participation- Conservation Camp
Conservation Corner
Conservation Corner is a weekly article produced by the Forest County Land Conservation-Land Information Department. For more information contact Al Murray, County Conservationist-Land Information/GIS Director at 715-478-1387 or by e-mail at lcc@co.forest.wi.us. 
It is the end of January and winter temperatures have finally arrived!  Slight chances of snow and light snow pack has had negative effects to our local businesses, but we will survive through yet another winter in Forest County.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Land Conservation/Land Information Department is working on many different projects with many different County departments and partner groups. One of many projects includes working with the UW Extension and other partners to increase involvement with the younger generations in natural resource issues.
The Department recently completed a soil conservation poster contest through the Land Conservation Committee. The 4 top places in the contest will receive County level prizes and will be forwarded to Regional competitions at Florence on February 1st. If successful at this regional competition the winners may be presented at the State and National levels. 
The Forest County Association of Lakes (FCAL) will soon be starting their annual essay contest at the Crandon, Laona, and Wabeno School districts with prizes to each school. If you or your children are interested the quality of our lakes and streams, please keep yourself informed on this contest. FCAL has established this contest as well as a youth education day that happen every year.
The Department recently received information regarding the Sand Lake Conservation Camp. This camp is located at the Camp Bird Youth Camp at N8395 Caldron Falls Rd., Crivitz, WI. The is sponsored by the Marinette County Land & Water Conservation Division and the Wisconsin Land & Water Conservation Association, of which Forest County is a member. The camp will be held from June 19-21, 2019 and is open to students that will enter 6th-8th grades in the fall and have an interest in the outdoors. Registration for the camp is $100 if postmarked on or before May 22nd or $150 if postmarked after May 22nd.  
The Forest County Land Conservation/Land Information Department and the UW-Extension are working on creating a scholarship contest for attendance at this camp.  We are currently trying to locate funding to provide six (6)Forest County students with funding to attend the camp based upon an essay. If we locate the funding, we will duplicate the current Marinette County program, in Forest County, to include a contest of a 200-300 word essay titled “Why I Want to Participate in Conservation Camp”.
If you or your children are interested the quality of our lakes and streams and natural resources, please keep yourself informed on these contest. If you or your children are interested in the Conservation Camp, more information is available on the County website at http://www.co.forest.wi.gov go to the Land Conservation tab on the left and then click Conservation Camp. If you would rather, please feel free to e-mail me directly at lcc@co.forest.wi.us .
Thank you to our readers and to those who manage and protect our resources for future generations.



